
Regular Meeting

May 18, 2021

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Village President Scott Schumacher.  Trustees
present:   Brown,  Curtis,  Lautz,  Leicht,  and  Twining.   Excused:   Hennessey.   Also
present:  Public Works Director Loren Schwier, Police Chief Jeremy Randall, Recreation
Director Tony DeGaetano, and Village Administrator Teresa DeLong.  

Minutes
Motion by Trustee Lautz, seconded by Trustee Leicht to approve the minutes of  the
Regular Board meeting held on May 4, 2021, as written.  Roll call vote:  Unanimous
aye. 

Claims
Claims from the following funds were presented for payment:

General Fund: $75,166.89

Water Utility: $17,742.49

Sewer Utility: $346,877.69

Storm Water Utility: $725.58

Motion by Trustee Leicht, seconded by Trustee Lautz to approve the payment of all
claims as listed.  Roll call vote:  Unanimous aye.  Motion approved.  

2020 Annual West Salem Police Department Report
Police Chief Jeremy Randall presented a 2020 Annual Report. It has been a goal of the
department  to  be  transparent  and  provide  insight  into  the  department.   The  report
indicates the police continue to receive a high demand for services, logging 6,298 case
numbers and approximately 8,005 total activity numbers for 2020.  Despite the Covid
pandemic during 2020, the past year was the department’s second highest year in call
volume.  The report contains a listing of police department staff, an organizational chart,
calls for service listing, use of force incidents, and some headlines from 2020.  Chief
Randall stated an annual report will now continue to be a routine presentation to the
Village Board and public.

Planning Commission
President Schumacher reported on the May 5, 2021, Planning Commission meeting.
The  Commission  reviewed  an  Application  for  Outdoor  Alcoholic  Beverage  Garden
Permit submitted by Tiffany N. Johnson for Whiskey River 54669, LLC.   Whiskey River
54669, LLC has submitted plans to utilize and open the previously constructed and
approved  fenced-in  open  area  adjacent  to  153  Leonard  Street.    Comments  were
received from Building Inspector William Mandt, Fire Chief Dave Munson, and Police
Chief  Jeremy Randall.   The Commission scheduled a public hearing as required by



Village  Ordinances  for  Wednesday,  May  26,  2021,  at  5:00  p.m.  with  a  Planning
Commission meeting to follow.  

Motion by Trustee Twining, seconded by Trustee Curtis to approve the minutes of the
May 5, 2021, Planning Commission meeting as presented.  Roll call vote:  Unanimous
aye.  Motion approved.  

Motion by Trustee Leicht, seconded by Trustee Brown to adjourn the meeting at 7:30
p.m.  Approved by voice vote.

Teresa L. DeLong, Village Administrator 


